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SHOPP Hospital Providers 
  
Due to the Covid-19 pandemic, CMS temporarily increased the Federal Medical 
Assistance Percentages (FMAP) by 6.2 percentage points effective January 1, 2020. The 
increase allows us to recalculate the SHOPP assessments for CY2020 Q1 and Q2. All Q1 
SHOPP assessments were paid, and Q2 SHOPP assessment invoices were sent out prior 
to the FMAP change. Hospitals will receive an updated Q2 SHOPP assessment invoice. 
All assessments for Q1 were overpaid, and the overpayment will be credited on the Q2 
invoices.  
 
If the Q2 assessment has already been received, we will refund the difference back to 
the hospital via a voucher request. No action is necessary from the provider to receive 
the refund. 
 
If you have any questions or require additional information please contact Jimmy 
Witcosky by email at ProvReimb@okhca.org.  
 
Thank you for your continued service to Oklahoma’s SoonerCare members. 
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